
  

IMPORTANT INFO 
 

Kenosha H.O.G. 
 

Chapter Officers 
 
Randy Cook, Director 
director@kenoshahogchapter.net 
262-496-8111 
 
Kevin Klee, Asst. Director 
assistantdirector@kenoshahogchapter.net  
262- 412-1556 
 
Patti Kremser, Membership Officer  
224-627-0007 
pattikremser@yahoo.com 
 
Brenda Thompson, Treasurer 
treasurer@kenoshahogchapter.net  
262-652-4646 
 
Stuart Goldstein, Secretary 
secretary@kenoshahogchapter.net  
847-366-4981 
 
Brian Hawver, Activities 
brian.hawver@gmail.com 
262-818-2530 
 
Paul Steffensen, Safety Officer 
psteffensen57@gmail.com 
262-945-2149 
 
Jim Fry, Head Road Captain 
gymfwy@comcast.net 
847-217-3552 
 
Felicia Meyers, LOH 
felicia5570@Yahoo.com 
847-846-9740 
 
Joan Lesko, Sunshine Officer 
hogsunshinelady@aol.com 
262-657-9493 
 
Pam Rose, Editor 
yldrose07@gmail.com 
224-577-9766 
 
Kenosha HOG Website  
http://kenoshahogchapter.net 
 
Kenosha HOG calendar  
http://goo.gl/Atsvnn  

 

Bill Westerlund, Webmaster 

webmaster@kenoshahogchapter.net 

HOG Breath 
 
Kenosha H.O.G. Chapter Inc. #5559 
 
Sponsored by: Uke’s Harley Davidson/Buell 
 
5995 120th Ave., Kenosha, WI 53144 
 
262.857.UKES 

The views and opinions in this newsletter are not necessarily those of  
Harley-Davidson Motor Co., Ukes Harley-Davidson, Inc., HOG Chapter or the newsletter 

staff. We also make no claim to the accuracy of the material in this publication. 
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Happy Anniversary to the following HOG members  
celebrating their marriage in the month of May! 
 
submitted by Joan Lesko 

Happy Birthday to the following HOG members celebrating 
their birthdays in May!       
 
submitted by Joan Lesko 

 2 Rick & Beth Dregne   13 Richard & Marty Butler 
 2 Steven & Kristin Flasch  13 Donald & Joni Marlowe 
 3 Mike & Debbie Berna  20 Michael & Robin Ruchti 
 6 Robert & Nichole Jones  21 Larry & Nancy Tally 
 9 Rick & Julie Nichi   22 Ronnie & Tamy Smith 
10 Dennis & Cindy Norwich  23 Jerry & Linda Olson 
12 Steve & Pam Rose  

 1 Larry Brumback RIP   10 Mom's Day 

 1 Richard Butler   15 Rob Gangware 

 1 David Smith    15 John Proko 

 6 Richard Panzer   16 Armed Forces Day 

 6 Bill Westerlund   25 Beau Bosovich 

 6 Perry Zamagne   25 Memorial Day 

 8 Bill Churchill RIP   27 Jeffrey Null 

 9 Russell Jackole   30 Christopher Cleveland 

 9 Scott Reboletti   31 Jayne Bella 
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Hey we had great weather for the Uke's ride. We had a good size group. Nanc made lunch. I hope all  

our group is helping sell our tickets. Hoping for more warm weather. Ride safe. 

Kevin Klee, Asst. Director 

The cost for lunch at the 75th Street Inn after the Blessing are: 
 

                                    Burger with homemade chips and pickle 

                                    Pulled pork sandwich with homemade chips and pickle 

                                    Brat with homemade chips and pickle 

 

All are $8.50 each 

Bob Evans 

P.S. Thank you—Bob! 

Spring Has Sprung!  Let's Ride! 
  
Thanks go out to Keith and Randy for their confidence in my taking over the Treasur-
er position. Vicki, thanks for the refresher.   Thanks to Stuart for taking care of the 
raffle tickets.  There will be envelopes at Uke's, so if you need some more envelopes, 
please see one of the ladies in motorclothes.  You can also turn in your sold books 
there. 
  
That's all I have for right now. 
  
Thanks, 
Brenda 
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News from Membership! 
 
The new members for April are: 
 
Carol Remter Antioch IL 
Don Stardy  Lake Geneva WI 
Scott Sears  Mundelein, IL 
Ron Alghini Round Lake Beach IL 
Mike Halvorson Twin Lakes, WI 
Steve Swedberg  Mchenry, IL 
Todd Puckett  Kenosha, WI 
Robert White, Trevor, WI 
  
  
We are now 211 members strong!  Congrats on a successful push to add more HD enthusiasts to our club! 
I had a sign in sheet at the Ukes open house on April 18th, if you forgot to sign in, please email me at  
pattikremser@yahoo.com so I can add you to our attendance list.   
  
Make it a great spring and ride safely! 
  
Your Membership Director: Patti Kremser  

Minutes with Stu 
 

Happy Spring! It’s finally May J. We officially started off the season with our Break Out Ride, UKE’S Open House with Keith’s Me-
morial Ride, and The Blessing of the Bike’s is coming up on May 3rd (with our Chapter Meeting first starting at 9:00am) and the 
Baraboo Memorial Ride on May 16th. 
During the April meeting we welcomed our new Treasurer Brenda Thompson. Many thanks goes out to Vicki LaFave for a great job 
done while she held the Treasurer position. Thanks also to Brian Hawver and Bill Westerlund for updating the calendar and for mak-
ing it available on your smart phones and tablets. We awarded Bob and Joan Lesko the perfect attendance awards. Thank you both for 
all you do for our Chapter!  Patti Kremser was selling/handing out the stamp books. Make sure you get yours and start getting your 
stamps. 
 
Teresa and I started handing out the raffle ticket packets. We once again will be raffling off a bike - a 2015 Street Glide Special. 
There will be 8500 tickets raffled off in honor of UKE’S 85 years in business this year. The raffle tickets have a picture of the bike on 
them, and ticket prices are $5.00 each or 5 for $20.00. We need to sell A LOT of tickets, so if you did not receive a packet please pick 
some up at the front counter at UKE’S. Once you have filled a packet, please return the money and tickets in the envelope to either 
myself or to the counter at UKE’s.  
 
Gym Fry talked about upcoming rides.  He mentioned there will be a list of all the upcoming rides you can choose from. We encour-
age all Chapter members to sign up so that the Road Captains will have an estimated head count and can plan for these events. Even if 
you are not sure it will be better to have an open seat than not enough seats, if we make reservation at a food stop.  
During the Blessing of the Bikes on May 3rd we will need volunteers to help out so if you can please see Bob Evans or Gym Fry. 
We had a couple of guest speaker’s talking about upcoming charity rides and a group that works to makes our streets safe for motor-
cycles. 
 
Some of the Board Members now have Chapter emails please note: 
 
Randy Cook- director@kenoshahogchapter.net 
 
Kevin Klee- assistantdirector@kenoshahogchapter.net 
 

Brenda Thompson- treasurer@kenoshahogchapter.net  

Stuart Goldstein- secretary@kenoshahogchapter.net  

Bill Westerlund- webmaster@kenoshahogchapter.net 

That’s all until next month - remember every ride is a new memory! Stuart. 
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Hi Everyone! 
 
Finally we can get out on the rode! The winter felt so long this year. We are planning our Annual Open 
House on June 5th, 6th & 7th. We will have demo rides, BMX bike show, music, food and door prizes. If 
anyone else has any other good suggestions let us know! We are going to have a Lego Brick show here 
on May 16th & 17th in the HOG Room. Bring all the kids! It’s free! If you haven’t seen the incredible 
Uke’s Tower and front façade made of Legos you need to come in and check it out. On May 17th the 
Unforgotten Riders will have a ride leaving from here at 10:30am. Join them if you can, it’s a great 
cause. Keith is starting up his rides to the Harley-Davidson Museum for Bike Night on May 21st leav-
ing at 6pm. They will be the 3rd Thursday of the month throughout the summer. Join him – you will not 
be disappointed! If you need tires, Dunlop is having a rebate of $50 if you buy a set of 2 through May 
31st. As always, keep the shiny side up!  
 
Ride Safe, 
The Uke’s Team 

Chasing the Dry Line  

(things I've learned on the road. again) 

 

1)  Pack everything. You're probably going to need it. But leave room to pick up treasures along the way. 

2)  Put on your rain gear as soon as you find rain.  You're probably going to need it. 

3)  Don't push yourself.  Take plenty of breaks.  Drink water and eat right. 

4)  Two GPS devices can give you three different routes, but can't get you out of Detroit. 

5)  To avoid the rain, put on your rain gear in the morning, and wear it all day long.   

6)  I learned a new word! The "Dry Line" is where the rain starts or ends (depending on your perspective). Of-

ten we can see this line in the clouds. Change your route accordingly.  Leave yourself plenty of time for these 

changes if you have somewhere to be. 

7)  Without any personal experience in this, it still bears repeating. You are not protected from lightning by 

your tires.  That's what a Faraday cage does.  Get off the road and seek shelter immediately if you see light-

ning. 

8)  Time slows as you approach your destination.  Don't rush. 

9)  Whatever your journey turns out to be, keep your focus. Take a break when you need it. 

 

We're all looking forward to a great riding season. Safety first, then fun. Plan a ride you have been wanting to 

do, and do it! There are a lot of interesting people out there.  Meet a few.  

 

Randy 
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